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Federal Agency Spending $121 Million in Stimulus 
Money to Renovate a Vacant Building for Itself 

 
 

 The General Services Administration (GSA), the Federal Government’s 
landlord, just announced that they will use $121 million in federal stimulus 
money to upgrade a vacant federal building in San Francisco.  

 
 Last year, the building was slated to be leased or sold, which would have 

actually generated money for taxpayers.  Instead, the GSA abruptly halted 
the planned negotiations, baffling both planners and “city hall officials.”  

 
 Who will be the new tenants of the freshly renovated building?  Yep, the 

General Services Administration themselves.  The GSA will move from 
their current federal building to a grand $121 million newly-renovated 
building. 

 
 Not surprisingly, Speaker Pelosi applauded the announcement as good 

news. 
 

Source: http://www.bizjournals.com/sanfrancisco/stories/2009/04/20/daily26.html 
Source: http://sanfrancisco.bizjournals.com/sanfrancisco/stories/2007/10/15/story8.html 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Washington Watch Report is available on the House Republican Whip’s 
website: http://republicanwhip.house.gov/WashingtonWatch/. 
 
It is updated weekly with new items of wasteful stimulus spending, a look at jobs 
created by the stimulus, and a video of Members discussing specific examples. 
 

 


